September 26, 2000

To the Administrator Addressed:

In 1993, the Texas Legislature adopted the Advanced Placement/International Baccalaureate Incentive Program.  Since implementation of this law, the Texas Education Agency has used funds allocated by the legislature to make over 6,000 teacher reimbursements and to subsidize over 70,000 examinations taken by students in financial need.

The state legislation also includes a provision enabling the commissioner of education to work with the College Board, which administers AP examinations, and the International Baccalaureate Organization, which administers the IB examinations, in order to reduce fees on all tests taken by eligible students.  Another component of the law provides a campus award of up to $100 for each student who scores three or better on an AP exam or four or better on an IB exam.  Limited funding did not enable the agency to implement these components until this past school year.

In order to pay for the student examinations and to make campus awards, estimated at $50 per student, legislation requires that campuses complete the attached form and return it to the agency.  The form is being sent to all high school campuses.  The person who probably can best complete the required information is your campus or district AP/IB coordinator.

Allocations to campuses cannot be made until all forms are returned so it is requested that you complete it as quickly as possible and no later than October 13, 2000.  Agency staff is hoping to complete the review of information and make campus awards no later than November 15, 2000.  According to the AP/IB legislation, these are “school awards” (Section 28.053) and should not be held as district funds, but should be distributed to the high school campus and/or campuses at which the award was actually earned.  The Texas Education Agency can only make payments to districts, not to individual campuses.  The district will be obligated to ensure that all monies received will be properly distributed to the high school campuses involved.

The growth in the AP/IB programs is one of the true success stories in Texas education.  On behalf of the agency, I commend you on your commitment to high quality and wish you best of luck with this year’s AP/IB courses and examinations.

Sincerely,

Jim Nelson

Commissioner of Education
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